Ms Sophie Dunstone
Committee Secretary
Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee
PO Box 6100
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Ms Dunstone

I am writing in relation to the Hansard transcript from the Additional Estimates hearing held on Monday, 8 February 2016 by the Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee covering the Immigration and Border Protection Portfolio.

I attended this hearing as one of the representatives of the Department of Immigration and Border Protection. You will note that on page 12 of the Hansard I was asked by the Chair of the Committee what the fee is for a general visitor visa. At the time, I indicated that it is \$130 but I will check. I can now confirm that the correct fee for a general visitor visa is \$135. I would appreciate if the appropriate record is made.

Yours sincerely

Jim Williams
Acting Deputy Secretary
Visa and Citizenship Services Group

February 2016